Grading Plan for Students in Grades 9-11

Students in grades 9-11 and non-graduating seniors will choose how each final course grade will
appear on their transcript for their currently enrolled courses, year-long and semester courses.

Option 1:
« Report the numeric grade, their highest grade representing either their T4 grade or
their grade as improved through submitted work from April 20 and thereafter.
Students will receive course credit.
e The numeric grade and quality points for each course will be used to calculate

GPA.
Option 2:
e Reporta PC19 or WC109.
o Students opting to receive a PC19 will receive course credit.
e PC19 or WC19 will not impact GPA.
o WC19 receives no course credit, but students could take advantage of future

credit recovery or repeating a course for credit.

-This plan rests on the foundational premise of “do no harm” to students’ grades. In other words,
no student will receive a grade for a course which is lower than his/her T4 grade. Grades may
only be improved.

-The F2 (final) grade will be a 50%/50% split between T4 and all work from April 20 (when
“new learning” could occur) through the end of the semester. Again, students will choose from
their T4 grade, their F2 grade, a PC 19, or a WC19.

-Grades from the period of time between the end of T4 and April 20 may only be considered in a
student’s overall grade if the grades increase the students’ overall grade.

-Students will not declare their choice until the end of the current semester. At that point, the
higher grade (T4 grade or F2) will stand in PowerSchool. More information to come.

-Counselors and school staff will continue to advise students on the next best steps for learning
and course selection.



